
 
April 25, 2025 
 
Dear Residents, Families and Staff: 
 
The Dunwoody Olympic Party is back on Saturday, April 26th (2:30pm – 4:30pm), and we are looking forward to 
seeing you all there.  There will be “senior friendly” games, wine, snacks, medals for winners and lots of fun!  
Don’t miss it! 
 

Kentucky Derby Celebration! 
Join us on SATURDAY (previous memo listed Sunday) , May 3rd at 4:30 pm for a spirited Kentucky Derby 
Celebration in the Fox Den.  Celebrate the excitement of Derby Day in style! We encourage residents to wear 
their favorite Derby hats (many have them on hand from our recent party) and festive race-day attire as we 
gather before the race for an afternoon of good cheer, delicious bites, and signature drinks. Event Highlights 
Include: classic Mint Julep, refreshing Kentucky Mules, Bourbon Glazed Meatballs, Deviled Eggs, Southern 
Fried Chicken and assorted Mocktails.  Come enjoy a taste of the Derby as we toast to tradition and 
community. We look forward to seeing you in the Fox Den! 
 

Dunwoody on the Move! 
Dunwoody on the Move kick off, is an initiative to help you get off the couch and move more for your health 
and happiness. Join us on May 9th, 3:00pm in the Fitness Center for a mocktail, snacks and a snazzy gift. Sign 
up in the fitness center or call Alice Lodge at 610.639.3826 or email Alice Lodge at aclodge@comcast.net. 
 

WIFI 
The WIFI installation successfully started this week in the J-Building and Administration.  We also replaced 
some common area devices that were low impact to accelerate the Wireless Access Point switch out.  So far, 
approximately 40 Wireless Access Points (WAPs) have been replaced.  We will continue to replace devices on 
Monday, April 28th starting on the Second Floor of Section A and working through the whole second floor 
before moving on to another location.  The WAP replacement in your unit should only take about 20 minutes 
and technicians or Dunwoody staff can help get your devices reconnected to the new network.  The 
replacement of the switches will be coordinated towards the end of the project.   
 

Elevator 9 
The work in elevator 9 started this week and we are making steady progress.  We anticipate another 2 to 3 
weeks of work for the complete installation.  Our vendor is also working to coordinate the final testing and 
inspection for us to put the elevator back online.   
 

Lower-Level flooring 
The Lower-Level flooring installation is underway and making good progress.  This work will continue through 
the first half of next week with the baseboards to complete the project.  Remember to avoid this area during 
non-business hours to allow the installation of the new product. 
 

Generator and Power Outages/Testing 
On Tuesday, April 22nd, the temporary generator and transfer switch were successfully tied into the campus's 
electrical system and tested.  This resulted in the planned outages you experienced.  The connection and 
testing went very smooth and resulted in less downtime than anticipated.  Thank you for your patience during 
this inconvenience.   
 

Infection Control 
No Residential nor any Care Center residents are positive for COVID. One employee tested positive and is at 
home on isolation.  
 

Best regards, 
Maureen Casey 
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